Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday May 16th. 2022
Present: Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.R.Scarff  
Apologies:    Mrs.S.Holland (BDC) Mr.D.Roper (NCC)

Chairman Cllr.Browne was re-elected as Chairman for 2022/23

Vice Chairman Cllr.Rodgers was re-elected as vice-chairman 
Public Participation Two representatives from St,Faiths Centre spoke on the need for play area re-furbishment and asked whether financial support could come from the Parish Council. They were advised to return with a fully costed proposal which the Council could consider.
a) Police Report  Six incidents had been recorded in March
b) NCC & BDC Reports n/a
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Cllr.Hegarty reported that passenger numbers had increased substantially but had yet to return to pre-pandemic levels. Holiday destinations and links to Schiphol had increased and the airport had taken on 70 extra staff bringing the total to 240.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting 
3. Minutes of the meeting on April 11th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that £1543 Community Structure Levy had been received from a single development in Crown Road. Despite a letter of protest from the Council, BDC had voted to leave Thorpe Lodge and purchase a building on Broadland business park in conjunction with South Norfolk DC. Compaction tests on the cemetery car park had proved satisfactory but the Clerk was asked to contact the contractor to point out that there was still outstanding work on the drive.
5. Planning No objections were raised to an extension and dormers at 132 Manor Road but concern was expressed at the windows overlooking neighbours. No objections were raised to amended plans at 128 Old Norwich Road and a fence at Manor House, Cromer Road. The application for Tarmac to create a new access to Spixworth Quarry from the NDR was welcomed.
6. LED Lantern Warranty The Clerk was authorised to seek the change of the warranty of the recently installed LED street lanterns to the Parish Council rather than the maintenance contractor.
7. Annual Accounts










a) The Internal Audit Report was received with no matters requiring the attention of the Council.











b) The Annual Governance Statement was completed and signed.



c) The Annual Accounting Statement was approved and signed.

8. Correspondence The Council had received a letter from Broadland DC reminding them of the section 106 funds available from the Manor Road development. A letter had been received from a resident of Newton St.Faith offering himself for co-option. The Council decided that as it was in the final year of the electoral cycle the vacancy would be left vacant and the resident encouraged to stand in May 2023.
9. Accounts due for payment









J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) & Expenses


£561.26

T.T.Jones

Maintenance (1st.qtr inc.VAT)


£377.99

Norse


Mowing (6 months inc.VAT)


£1641.24

Internal Audit

Annual Fee





£100.00

Gallagher Ins.
Parish Council Insurance



£1,506.16
E-ON


Council Office Electricity (inc.VAT)

£12.38

NPower

Street Light Electricity (inc.VAT)


£92.46













It was agreed that the meter should be removed from the Council office as no electricity was used.


10. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked to investigate whether the Parish Council could undertake all verge cutting within the built up area with a contribution from NCC Highways. Overhanging hedges were reported in Crown Road, Norwich Road and at the junction of Old Norwich Road and Spixworth Road. A problem with the kerb outside 33 Waterloo Close was still outstanding.
11. Next Meeting  Monday June 20th. at St.Faiths Mission Room 7.30 p.m.
